                                                                                                                         February 1st, 2023    062  

The Van Buren Town Council held its regular meeting on Wednesday, February 1, 2023 at 7:00 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President Jerry Caudill called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Council member Tony Manry was not present. Council member Mark Towery motioned to approve the previous minutes, Jerry seconded. 2-0. Minutes were approved as submitted.

CITIZENS: Bob White was asking if the council was thinking about getting a new lawyer for the town. The council stated that they are looking into it. Chris May expressed that he believes he is being followed everywhere he goes. The council asked if he could get some license plate numbers of these vehicles. Mark Kirkpatrick explained how he is having issues with multiple stray cats, other citizens then expressed the same issue. The council will go through ordinances and see what can be done.
ENGINEER: Eric reported the ADA Transition Plan was found and in place. The coordinator may need to be changed. Mark motioned to approve Eric Woodmansee’s on call agreement, Jerry seconded. 2-0. 

UTILITIES: Utility Sup. Donnie Plummer reported that both plants are running well. LEMNA will be in February 15th or 16th to look at the cover at the Wastewater Treatment Plant. The nitrate test has been completed. First quarter TTHM and HAA5 testing have been sent in. Yearly withdraw report was submitted to DNR. There was 21.266 million gallons pumped in 2022. Donnie is working on getting quotes for replacing the 2011 truck, a snowplow and water softener. He also met with Area Plan to give them a list of properties to look at. Area Plan stated that if residents call in complaints about properties, that would be helpful. The CCMG 2023-1 has been submitted, awards for that will be in the Spring. Donnie and the Deputy Clerk attended an AIM webinar on Blight Elimination and utilizing Unsafe Building Law.
POLICE: Marshal Dale Osborn reported that all personnel and vehicles are well. He contacted Google Maps to try to fix the address to the entrance of Weaver Popcorn. Dale and Deputy Marshal Skyler Beard completed training this week. Dale is waiting for a quote for new radios. 
ORDINANCE: Council signed Ordinance 1-2023 & 2-2023.

RESOLUTION: Mark motioned to approve Resolution 1-2023; Jerry seconded. 2-0.

Council signed Payroll Docket.

Mark motioned to approve water bill adjustments, Jerry seconded. 2-0.

Mark motioned to approve APVs, Jerry seconded. 2-0.

Mark motioned to adjourn the meeting; Jerry seconded. 2-0. There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM.
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